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To all 
WTBA member federations 
participating in the WMC 2010 
 
To all 
Delegates participating in the 
FIQ or WTBA Congress 2010 
 
 

2nd August 2010 
 
WMC 2010 Information Update #3 
 
 
Dear friends, 
 
Only a few days are left until the departure of 68 delegations from all over the world to Germany for the World Men 
Championships 2010. In conjunction with this major event, a number of delegates from these and further 
federations will take part in the Congresses of FIQ and WTBA already. 
 
We would like to give you some current information in order to make your arrival and your first days in 
Munich/Unterföhring as convenient as possible: 
 
1. Your arrival 
 
a) Federations / delegates arriving at Munich airport 
 
Please watch out for the WMC mascot “Kebowlino”, who will be waiting for all federations and delegates directly 
outside of the baggage area (as long as we have received your arrival information). You can already have a look at 
Kebowlino at www.bowling-wm.de. If you miss Kebowlino or any of the organization staff at the airport, please do 
not leave the Terminal and do not move away from the exit of the baggage area, but call Mr. Andy Thiede through 
+49 170 5664514. 
 
You will receive additional and latest information and your check-in forms to the hotel during your transfer to 
Munich/Unterföhring. The first stop of the transfer bus will be at Dream-Bowl Palace to unload your bowling bags 
only. The transfer bus will directly proceed to the official hotels Feringapark and Holiday Inn. 
 
b) Federations / delegates arriving by car 
 
If you are staying at one of the official hotels, you will receive additional and latest information at the Check-In to 
your hotel on 8th to 11th August. If you are staying at another hotel, your information packages should be picked up 
from the Infopoint at Dream-Bowl Palace on 10th or 11th August. 
 
Drivers approaching Munich from the North with direction Unterföhring (to Feringapark or Dream-Bowl Palace) 
should pay attention that the exit “München-Frrankfurter Ring” off the highway A9 will not be available. Please take 
the exit “München-Freimann” instead. 
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2. Location of the FIQ and WTBA Congress 
 

Attention: Due to an unforeseen delay in the construction of the Town hall, it has been necessary to change the 
location for the FIQ and WTBA Congress on 10th and 11th August again. Both Congresses will now be held at the 
Hotel Feringapark (see the Congress bulletins). Registration starts at 8.00 o’clock and the Congress will be called 
to order at 9.00 o’clock. For delegates staying at the Hotel Holiday Inn, a shuttle bus will leave to Feringapark at 
8.15 o’clock from Holiday Inn on both days. 
 
3. Ball Check Schedule 
 
To ensure that all bowling balls can be checked according to the WTBA Rules before the start of the competition, 
we have prepared a ball check schedule, which is attached to this information. Please make sure that your 
delegation will be ready for the ball check in due time with all filled in Forms G and please remember that pictures 
of all delegation members shall be taken during your ball check in order to prepare your Championship passes. 
 
4. Shuttle service during the events / Parking at Dream-Bowl Palace 
 

Timetables for the shuttle service will be available at Dream-Bowl Palace and at both official hotels. Please 
understand that our service between these destinations is limited to members of the official delegations and that no 
shuttle service will be available before 10th August or to other destinations. Guests arriving at Dream-Bowl Palace 
with their own car, please note that parking will be charged with a reduced fee of 2,- € per day after having 
presented your parking tickets to the counter at Dream-Bowl Palace. 
 
5. Ticket situation 
 

It has already been announced in the former Bulletins and Information Updates that tickets will be necessary for all 
spectators not being members of the official delegations. In the meantime, we are sold out of tickets for all 
competition days. Please inform any accompanying supporters that access to the centre can not be guaranteed if 
they have not yet purchased a valid ticket. However, a small number of tickets will still be available at the daytime 
box office directly at Dream-Bowl Palace from 13th August on, but no more reservations can be handled in advance. 
 
6. Oil patterns / Official Practice / Squad assignments 
 

We have received a number of requests to publish the oil patterns to be used during the Championships. According 
to the WTBA Rules, the oil patterns will be published at the Managers Meeting on 12th August 2010.  
 
The preliminary schedule for the Official Practice is attached to this information. The squad and lane assignments 
for the competition will be published on 12th August and they will not be available before. 
 
If you have any further questions related to the WMC 2010 or the Congresses, please contact us through the 
special email address mentioned below, which has been provided for such inquiries. 
 
We are very much looking forward to meeting you soon in Munich/Unterföhring! 
 
Best regards, 
 
 
 
Roland Mück     Florian Fister 

President German Bowling Federation  Vice-President German Bowling Federation 
Head of the Host Tournament Committee Host Tournament Manager 


